

Exam task

For each question, choose the correct answer.

1 Library. Please help staff by returning all books, films, etc. to the correct shelf.

- A You need to give everything you have borrowed back to the library now.
- B You must ask the staff if you are not sure where to find something.
- C You should put things back in the right place when you finish.

2 Marta – Why weren't you at school today? Mrs Ross talked about the trip. I offered to take your letter, but she'll send it. Diana

- A Marta must tell the teacher if she wants to go on the trip.
- B Marta will get a letter about the trip in the post.
- C Diana has got a letter for Marta about the trip.

3 **SCHOOL SHOP.** Don't miss our end of year sale. 50% discount on all books.

- A Books are cheaper now.
- B The sale is nearly finished.
- C The shop is going to close.

4 **ART CLUB** starts at 4 p.m. on Monday. Try a different art activity each week until the end of term. Interested? Tell Mr Thomas before Friday.

The notice tells students

- A what to do if they want to join the club.
- B what type of art they will be doing at the club.
- C what time the club finishes each week.

5 Lucia – I've just found your dictionary in my bag. I forgot to give it back to you after I borrowed it today. Sorry! Carlos

Carlos is telling Lucia that

- A he forgot to lend her something.
- B he has something which belongs to her.
- C he has lost something which she gave him.

6 **SCHOOL CONCERT.** Friday at 8 p.m. Hurry – there are a few tickets left. £2 each.

The notice tells students that

- A the tickets are cheaper now.
- B they mustn't be late for the concert.
- C tickets for the concert are still available.

Exam task

For each question, choose the correct answer.

Thirteen-year-old Hayley Moore has lived in five different countries. 'It's because of my mum's job,' she explains. 'So I don't go to school; I study online. My computer's in my bedroom, so that's my classroom! I have to do all the same subjects as other students, but there's no timetable. That's the best thing. I can do my classes at any time.'

Hayley studies alone, but she often goes out with friends. 'Most people my age have hobbies like dancing or sports,' says Hayley. 'I've done those things too, but I thought they were boring. So when Mum told me about the circus club, I was really excited. It takes a long time to get there, but I love it.'

Hayley's favourite activity at the club is riding the unicycle – a bicycle with only one wheel. 'You sit on a seat just above the wheel, and there's nowhere to hold on! When I started, I fell off all the time, but that's the same for everyone. You just have to keep practising – which is what I do when I don't have homework!'

Next summer, when there are no lessons, Hayley is going to go to a circus summer camp. 'It's a camp for teenagers who are interested in the circus. I'm not going to see my family for a few weeks, but that's OK. I love the unicycle, but people from a real circus are going to teach us what they do in their shows, and I can't wait!'



- 1 Hayley likes studying online because she can choose
 - A where to study.
 - B when to study.
 - C what to study.
- 2 Why did Hayley decide to try circus classes?
 - A She didn't enjoy the other activities she tried.
 - B The circus club isn't far from her home.
 - C She didn't know many people her age.
- 3 What does Hayley say about riding the unicycle?
 - A It was easier for her than for other people.
 - B She needs to practise it more.
 - C It was difficult at first.
- 4 Hayley is excited about the circus summer camp because
 - A she is going to meet other teenagers who like circuses.
 - B she is going to learn something new.
 - C she is going to be in a show.
- 5 What is the best title for this text?
 - A A new school for Hayley.
 - B What Hayley does every summer.
 - C Hayley's unusual life.

Listening

- 8 You will hear two friends talking about a film they've just seen.
Why didn't the boy enjoy the film?
 - A It was very frightening.
 - B It lasted too long.
 - C It had terrible acting.
- 9 You will hear two friends talking about some biology homework.
The girl suggests that the boy should
 - A ask his teacher for help.
 - B get information from the internet.
 - C look in the biology textbook.

Advice

9 What does the girl say about the internet? What does she suggest the boy does with the textbook? Does this advice match option C?

- 10 You will hear two friends talking about an interview with a singer they've seen on TV.
They agree that
- A the singer's answers were interesting.
 - B the interviewer was quite rude.
 - C the questions were confusing.

- 11 You will hear a girl telling her friend about a diving trip.
How did the girl feel about it?
- A sure she will go again
 - B glad she went with a relative
 - C pleased with her diving skills

Advice

11 Does the girl say she was good at diving when she tried it in the sea? What does she say about the relative she went with?

- 12 You will hear a girl talking to a friend about basketball.
The girl is trying to
- A explain the rules of the game.
 - B describe a game she took part in.
 - C encourage the boy to start playing.
- 13 You will hear a boy talking about a trip to a city with his family.
Why did the boy's family get lost?
- A They couldn't understand their map.
 - B Someone gave them the wrong directions.
 - C The guidebook contained incorrect information.

You will hear a student giving a review of a new video game to his class.

Video game review

Action takes place in: a (14)

Players answer questions about: (15)

Name of most difficult level of game: the (16)

Best thing about the game: the (17)

Maximum number of players: (18)

Website for more details: www.(19)com

Advice

(14) Where does the action take place in video games you know? Can you imagine any other places?